
TNA General Meeting Agenda 
October 2, 2017 
Tanglewood Elementary 
Starting 7:00 pm 
Ending 8:05 
55 people in attendance 
Brian Byrd of the City Council  
 
Informal question and answers with Brian Byrd of the City Council 

● In response to a question about Hartwood traffic. Mr. Byrd said that the proposed 
addition of two stop signs on Hartwood is on hold for now. The City conducted a new 
traffic study on Hartwood in September. He is awaiting results. He’ll report back with 
neighbors when the results are available.  

 
I. Call to order-7:10 pm, Deborah Freed, president 

○ New Directories available-Special thanks to Al Garza and the TNA block 
captains for their help. 

○ New website up and running-http://tanglewood-neighbors.org 
○ Results of the city food drive: Tanglewood gave $2,200 contributions coming in 

2nd in the city 
○ Dues increase approved by voice vote to $25 
○ New NPO-Robert McClellen covering large areas. Call 911 in an emergency, non 

emergency number call 817-392-4222, email is best way to communicate with 
him: Robert.McClellen@fortworthtexas.gov 

○  
II. Citizens on Patrol (COPs) Program in Tanglewood-captain Judy Walker 

● Need volunteers to patrol neighborhood. Also Code Blue Training volunteers for 
Schools. Training requires smaller time commitment than in the past. Includes 
classes, time with 911 dispatcher, rides in patrol car. Next COP training is Nov 
11. Contact Police Department’s Gerald Huck, 817-392-4706 or 
gerald.huck@fortworthgov.org to register. 

 

III. Follow-up news 
● Halloween Block Party on Sweet Briar, October 29, 2017, 5:30-7:30 
● Treasury Report-Emily Bailey 
●  Update on $16 million School Bond 

According to FWISD’s current boundary proposal, Tanglewood residents who
 live S of Bellaire would not attend Tanglewood Elem. These residents 
are encouraged to contact TNA’s Molly Hyry mhyry@sbcglobal.net if they want 
to attend Tanglewood. She will assist in working with FWISD on a solution. 
 

IV. New Development 
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● TNA has the ability to do one more membership survey this year. Deborah Free 
proposed a survey on new development issues, using Survey Monkey. Approved 
by voice vote.  

                
 IV. Bylaw Vote 

● Bylaws Committee proposed three general areas of changes: cleanup of typos, 
removal of some Vice President duties, and updates allowing for electronic vs 
paper newsletters. Approved by voice vote. 

 
   
IV. Nominating committee: Angie Klutz, Dot Kent, Emily Bailey, Jennifer Smith 

● Committee handed out TNA “job descriptions” and urged members to consider 
volunteering with the association. Several officers will be “retiring” after this year. 
The association is looking for new officers to serve beginning Jan 1. Contact a 
committee member if you are interested. 

   
● Treasurer self nominated: Ed Adams 

 
V. Block Captains-Dot Kent 

○ Need volunteers for the following streets: Chaparral south of Bellaire, 4224-4200 
Hartwood, Mockingbird Court and Lane, 2900 Overton Park Dr E to Hartwood, 
Overton Terrace Ct and Spanish Oak. If you can help 2-4 hours per year, please 
contact Dot Kent 817-689-3443 

 
VI. Neighbor to Neighbor-Angie Klutz 

● Neighbor to Neighbor program-Met last Monday-purpose of program is to discuss 
neighborhood issues ( for example-TCU Overlay, TCU students) 

 
 

VII. Meeting Adjourned 8:05 pm-Deborah Freed 
  
 
 
 
 


